Donald H. Taylor Esq.,

Dear Mr. Taylor,

I received your letter when I came back from my holiday.

It was unfortunate that you were away for the News Review and New Statesman controversy, but as it happened our view-point received condiderable publicity in the columns of both magazines. There is at present one going on in Ryynolds News in which I have already taken a hand and also a letter has appeared in Cavalcade.

Things are slack in the Office just now, so if you would care to drop in for a chat any day you would be very welcome.

I trust you had a pleasant holiday.

Yours sincerely,

Organising Secretary.